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An artist rendering of the new 
Shriners Hospital for Children Center

to be located in Pasadena.

This 3 story, 74,000 square foot,
state of the art medical facility,

broke ground in May 2015 
and is expected to be operational

in 2017

With an estimated cost of 
$77,000,000

 this facility will replace the 
Los Angeles Shrine Hospital,

which opened in 1952, remodeled 
in 1986 and unfortunately does

not meet the new State of
California earthquake standards.

The cost to retrofit a 60 plus
year old facility was prohibitive.
Partnering with the Huntington 

Memorial Hospital, this new facility 
will bring the latest advances in
medical care and treatment to

the children of Southern California,
Nevada, Arizona, New Mexico and 

Baja, California.

Remembering our past and with
a commitment to the future, 

the Shrine continues to
provide medical care to

children who are in need.
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Potentate’s Message

Upcoming Shrine Center  
Public Events

April 11th  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .               SD Creative Stitchery 
April 17th  . . . . . . . . . . .           Stamps4Less Show & Sale 
April 18th  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                    Canyon Quilters

April 27th  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .               SD Fine Woodworkers

Nobles and Ladies,
Happy April Fool’s day! The time is really flying by, I 
can’t believe we are already one quarter of our way 
through this year. Most of our visits to other Poten-
tates Balls are over. We had a good showing at the St. Patrick’s Day Pa-

rade and a great Corned Beef and Cabbage lunch prepared by John Ford and his crew of 
dedicated Nobles. Congratulations to Lady Sharon Pennington on being crowned the High 
Priestess of Shaaru Court of LOSNA and thanks to Illustrious Sir Don Wierman for represent-
ing me at the ceremony. In a few short days Lady Jane Gerber will be crowned Queen of 
Mecca Temple, Daughters of the Nile, my congratulations to her also. Our Ladies do great 
things for our patients at our Shrine Hospitals and in supporting Al Bahr.
There are some fun thing coming up for our Nobles and Ladies. The Al Bahr Shrine will be 
honored at the Scottish Rite Dinner on April 6th, please make your reservations with the 
Scottish Rite office and wear your fez for the dinner. On the 29th we will have our second 
stated meeting and John and his crew have promised us another great meal. The following 
day we will be heading south to the Tijuana Children’s Parade followed by the placing of the 
Recognition Plaque on the Silent Messenger at the Shrine Clinic in Tijuana. Following the 
event we will have a small party.
On May 5th through the 8th Western Shrine Association will be held at the Westgate Hotel and 
Casino in Las Vegas. This is a fun event, the Shrine has a special rate for the event and lots 
of hospitality for all. Please go online to www.westernshrine.org for more information and 
registration.
On May 21st we will have our first ceremonial of the year. This one will be held at the Scottish 
Rite Center. Remember membership is the life blood of the Shrine. Now is the time to tell 
your Lodge brothers the great things that the Shrine does for the infirm children of the world, 
regardless of the families ability to pay. This is also the time to start your friends, neighbors 
and co-workers on the path to the Shrine. Be proud to be part of the “Worlds Greatest 
Philanthropy”.
Fraternally,
Lou Hahn  

February 5th - February 17th 2017
Come join Chief Rabban Larry Parker and Lady Jane for thirteen fantastic days on one of 
the newest most technologically advanced cruise ships in the world. The ship is Celebrity 
Cruises’ M/S Solstice and she is truly a sight to behold. At 122,000 gross tons and a 
capacity of approximately 2850 passengers, she has every amenity one could ask for on a 
cruise ship. The dining experience onboard is rated one of the best in the cruise industry. 
Celebrity has been named one of the top three cruise lines in the world. If there is anything 

to top this ship, it is the fabulous itinerary on our voyage “Down Under” 
to Australia and New Zealand Space is extremely limited. Be sure to reserve your cabin as early 
as possible to get the best cabin selection. A $450.00 per person deposit is necessary. Ask about 

the exclusive early booking incentive.  Full payment is not due until November 20, 2016.
 Deposits are 100% refundable up until final payment.

 For more information on this fabulous sailing, please call Lou Hahn, at Carefree 
Vacations, 619-429-4102 or email at shipwrecked-2@sbcglobal.net.  CTS#2019795-10

Larry & Jayne Parker’s 2017 Trip
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Donations and Remembrances from our Members and Friends
Shrine Hospital Transportation Fund Donations

In Memory of Whitey Oberg:
 Kay Christianson

In Memory of Monty Montgomery:
Kay Christianson

In Memory of Stella Harris:
Al Bahr Honored Ladies

In Memory of  Howard Ferguson:
Jeanne Cohen
Mary Schmid

In Memory of Martha Heald:
Al Bahr Honored Ladies

Wilcox Estate
Fred Meinken Estate

General Fund Donations:
Lee & Joyce Burris

		                        CREATED A            ENTERED
NAME	 BORN	 SHRINER	 INTO REST
Dewar, Robert C.***	 11/17/22	 12/09/03	 01/20/16
Bryan, Robert R.***	 05/16/25	 06/16/73	 01/11/16
Ferguson, Howard T. Jr	 03/13/36	 12/05/92	 01/17/16
Whitten, Paul F.  Sr	 02/17/37	 11/21/09	 01/25/16
Alvarez, Honorio B.***	 11/30/31	 11/16/71	 01/27/16
Trager, D. David***	 10/04/31	 12/07/57	 12/20/07
Pierre, Emile E. Jr	 04/13/23	 11/20/76	 02/10/16
Etherton, Robert L.	 10/18/34	 02/22/10	 02/16/16
Benker, Richard J	 03/31/34	 06/13/81	 02/26/16
Meiers, Louis J.	 03/19/18	 06/10/61	 05/13/15

In Memoriam

***Member of Widow & Orphan Fund
A memorial contribution to the Shrine Hospital Transportation fund has been made in memory of our 
members listed above

Bechtel, Richard
Beck, Charles

Benson, James
Berman, Sheldon

Boyd, Terran
Childress, Clyde
Condon, Howard

Crawford, Jim
Crouse, Ray

Cunningham, Charles
Dale, Ed (PP)

Dudley, Kenneth
Gentle, Ken (PP)
Hadaway, Fred

Hampton, Robert
Hodge, Carmi
Huszar, Skip

Johnston, Doug
Kellett, Alan
Kellner, Al

Latham, Ernest
Lipa, Joseph

Markson, Richard
McComas, Mike

McGrath, Jim
Plastik, Herb

Rafferty, Alexander
Ralph, Marshall
Ramos, Roy B.
Rash, Ronald

Rosemier, Dennis
Schaffer, Charlie
Schoen, Frank

Silverman, Sidney
Smith, Sidney R.

Stovall, Allen
Taylor, George
Thomas, John
Thorpe, Lewis
Trapp, Ronald

Vennebush, James J.
Young, Wayne

Sunshine Committee Report
In consideration of recently enacted Federal regulations, we are unable to  
provide full information on our ill and indisposed members. Please keep  
these nobles in your prayers. Should you wish to contact one of these  

members, please call the office for further information.

Pillar of the Temple Donations

Chaplain’s Message
I would like to share something with you from an anonymous writer 
titled “This is Brotherly Love”.
I love you, not for what you are, but for what I am when I am with 
you. I love you, not for what you have done with yourself, but what 
you are doing with me. I love you, for the part of me that you bring 
out. I love you for reaching your hand into my heaped up heart, 
and overlooking all the week and frivolous things that you can’t 
help seeing there, in bringing out into the sunlight, all the beautiful 
radiant things that no one else has looked quite far enough to find. 
I love you for ignoring the possibilities of the fool in me and hold-
ing steadfast to the possibilities of the good in me. I love you for 
closing your eyes to the discord in me and helping me bring out 
the music in me by worshipful listening. I love you for helping me 
make of the lumber of my life not in a tavern, but a temple, and of 
the works of my everyday life, not a reproach but a song. I love 
you because you have done more for me then any Creed could 
have done to make me happy. You have done this without a touch, 
without a word, without a sign. You have done this by just being 
yourself. After all, I guess this is what a friend it really means.
Sincerely and Fraternally,
Abraham Ravitch

In Memory of Mary Etta Laughrin Beard:
Richard Laughrin

Joyce Brownlee

In Honor of Jim & Shirley Crawford:
Roy & Marilyn Norman

In Memory of Duane Budge:
Phil & Terry Johnson
Rob & Barbara Starck

In Memory of Gordon Drummond:
Jean Cohen

Best Shrine Hamburgers 
Served Every Thursday at the Directors Staff shed  

11:00 AM - 12:00 PM • Stop on by!

William E. Magnum
Marilyn Randall

Shriners Hospital for Children’s Donations

Antique Cars Shrine Club
Business Meeting Tuesday April 12th 7 PM at Shrine Center shed 
June 14 Dinner event, details to follow

Be sure to keep your email address current with the 
Shrine office in order to ensure the timely receipt of Shrine 
communications. Call 858/292-0092 or email to: 
office@albahrshrine.org for updates
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High Priest & Prophet Report - Gene Yee
Here it is, already April. The first quarter of this Shrine year has 
passed, and a multitude of activities with it.  So many reunions with 
Nobles and brothers have occurred, it is not possible to recount 
them all!  The fraternal greetings and brotherly love I have received 
from you all individually and collectively warms the cockles of my 
heart that our fraternity and members have endured so many trials 
and tribulations, and yet continue to exude these principal tenets of 
our beliefs.  On March 21, I had the privilege of attending the first 
degree conferral to one of our newest brothers, Mario Posada, who 
is interested in becoming a Shriner at the earliest practical moment.  
Also within the same two week period, I had a phone contact from 
a very dear friend and brother, Noble Johnny McCloskey, who at 
the tender age of 97, and an Al Bahr Shriner for many of those 
years, inquired about how we Shriners were doing.  In between 
these two brothers, you showered me with the fellowship of hun-
dreds of Shriners and Masons, and their ladies and families.  As 
if these exhibitions of brotherly love weren’t enough, which they 
surely were, the Scottish Rite is honoring Al Bahr at its April stated 
meeting, and as your High Priest and Prophet, I get the privilege of 
representing each of you at the head table of our concordant body 
on my birthday.  I can think of no better birthday present than being 
with my brothers, Nobles, and their ladies and families to celebrate.  
Thank you all!
Gene Yee  

The activities for the month of April will be:
Apr. 5    Patrol will have their meeting at 10:00 at the Unity Lodge.
Apr. 6    Dancers & Pageantry will meet at 10:00 at the Unity Lodge.
Apr. 9    Installation will be at 2:00 at the Scottish Rite Center with 
             Dinner to follow. The price will be $25.00 per person with a 
             Choice of Chicken Piccata or Fish-Tilapia. Mail your check 
             to P.Q. Donna Dedrick at 3129 Calle Abajo, Space 112, 
             San Diego, CA 92139-3545, (619)248-1536, no later than
             March 31st.
Apr. 11  San Diego Sewing will meet at 10:00 at the Unity Lodge.
Apr. 13  North County Sewing will meet at 10:00 at the Oceanside
             Lodge.
Apr. 18  Our Luncheon will be at 11:00 and the Session will begin at 
             12:15. At that time we will be Honoring Past Queens and
             Life, 25 & 50 year Members
Ruby Nyberg
(858) 292-1885

Daughters of the Nile Mecca Temple No. 34

We’re off to St. Patrick’s Day Parade and another gourmet lunch 
prepared by John Ford and his group of Chefs If you missed you 
missed a gala event.
I’m still looking at other Units and Clubs for any construction proj-
ects that you might need accomplished for your next function. 
We’ve had our first project request from the Potentate so don’t let 
your group be out done by him contact me and get your groups 
project on the list and we’ll be happy to assist.
Our Thursday Burger cook out is in full swing. It’s good to see Bob 
Stuckey and Steve Bumgarner at it again. It looks like the atten-
dance to the Thursday affair has increased pretty soon we’ll have a 
cast of thousands which is a good thing. So, come by and enjoy a 
burger and some comradery.
Bruce Smith, President
(619)840-1943 

Directors Staff

Recorders Office
As many of you have heard by now, one of our long time custodi-
ans, Duane, has passed. Duane was always very happy, smiled, 
and was so helpful you wondered how he did it. There was never a 
task he was asked to do that he did not smile and tell you he would 
take care of it. Duane especially loved to work outside the building 
on the grounds. Trim bushes, weed, sweep, and paint, anything 
outside. People have asked about services for Duane and his fam-
ily is spread around and there is really none here. We believe they 
plan to have a private family affair in the future. If we find anything 
out we will let everyone know. The office staff misses Duane every 
day as I’m sure a lot of you will as you visit the Shrine Center for 
meetings and events. As you know, I have started working on the 
outside of the building. Giving it a makeover of sorts. I would like 
to put a permanent plaque dedicating the new area to Duane and 
if you would like to donate to this, please call the office or send 
donations.
If you have any questions or need any assistance with events, 
please don’t hesitate to call the office. We are here to do a lot of 
things and support our Shriners is number 1 on that list. You can 
email us at office@albahrshrine.org , call us at 858-292-0092, 
and even send us a fax at 858-292-5618. If you would like to 
send a private note to the recorder you can do that at recorder@
albahrshrine.org. We are also on Facebook as Al Bahr Shriners 
and new on Twitter as @AlBahrRecorder. I hope to send news etc 
out via Twitter which will also update the same information to our 
Facebook page. This is all supplemental to our usual lines of com-
munications.
Serving at the pleasure of the Nobility,
John P Harris Jr, Recorder       

In Memory of 

Howard Duane Budge
A valued and caring employee of Al Bahr Shrine

for nearly 25 years
May 2, 1952 - February 27, 2016
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Legion of Honor
As the new Commander I’m finding out all sorts of things about the 
Al Bahr Legion of Honor. We have forty-two members twenty-three 
are Life Members who still support the Legion of Honor by sending 
in dues, even though it’s not required. Thank you to all of the life 
members for your generosity.
The Legion of Honor Chili Cook Off is scheduled for October 15, 
2016. It will be held at the Al Bahr Shrine. You are officially on notice 
get your chili recipes out and start cooking.
I’ll keep everyone informed by e-mail concerning future events, 
transportation, and any other type of information that comes across 
my desk. 
Sincerely and Fraternally,
Cmdr. Tony Albright
Cell: (619) 994-5309
e-mail: tony19@cox.net

Your 2016 Dues are Due!
If you haven't paid your dues for 2016, now's the time!

If you have paid, and have not received your dues card yet, please 
be patient as they are coming directly out of Shrine'rs International 

in Florida for the first time.
Thank you for supporting Al Bahr Shrine!

Please contact the office should you have any questions.
(858) 292-0092

 

Greeters
The Greeter Officers hope that you ’al are having a safe and healthy 
first part of 2016.  Our next Greeter Meeting is April 13th so PLEASE 
attend your Greeter meetings and our meetings are open to anyone 
interested in checking out our Unit and or joining our unit. If OUR 
Unit is to be a viable one, we need YOUR participation!!!  Please at-
tend your Greeter Shed meetings throughout the year.  Remember, 
our meeting are on the second Wednesday of each month unless 
you get an email from me stating otherwise.  (Usually due to a con-
flicting SR event) Again this year we will be asking you to contact 
me to RSVP your attendance at our meetings, so the quartermaster 
can schedule enough food for everyone.  You may RSVP me back 
at this email address…..
randallml@aol.com or by calling me at my cell 619-888-mike 
(6453). It doesn’t appear that our regular scheduled Greeter Shed 
meeting made it into the new Shrine Calendar, so please mark YOUR 
calendars as a reminder of our meeting dates.  Second Wednesday 
of each month.
The Officers would like to ask you that if you have any suggestion 
on how to increase participation, please let us know.
Mike Randall, Sec/Treasurer

Notice to the Divan, Unit and Club Officers, Event Chairman, and 
Nobles of Al Bahr Shrine, that as of Feb 2016, all activities, events, 
and receipts and any request for reimbursement from Al Bahr Shrine 
must be submitted to the Al Bahr Recorders Office no later than 30 
days following the activity, event, or basis for request of reimburse-
ment has occured. Failure to timely request for reimbursement as 
set forth above may result in the request for reimbursement being 
denied. This policy does not apply to vendors (who are not mem-
bers of Al Bahr Shrine) whom supply services to Al Bahr Shrine.  

Be it known that a regular stated meeting of Al Bahr Shrine 
will be held on Friday, April 29, 2016 at the Al Bahr Shrine 
Center, 5440 Kearny Mesa Road, San Diego. The purpose of 
the meeting is to receive applications for membership, receive 
committee reports and to conduct such other business as 
may come before the membership. The meeting will begin at 
7:45 PM and a 2016 dues card is required for admission.
               Fraternally,                      Attest:
       Lou Hahn, Potentate     John Harris, Recorder

Notice: At the April stated meeting a proposal will be presented  
on the request by the owners of the Hampton Inn to add two 
more 10 year parking lot lease extensions onto the existing 
lease via addendum. Currently the lease extends through 2028 
with two more 10 year lease extension options through 2048. 
These requested additionally added options would extend the 
lease to 2068. In exchange the owners of the Hampton Inn 
have offered to put in writing a formal shared parking spaces 
agreement with Al Bahr Shrine. 

Quarterly Stated Meeting & Dinner

April 29, 2016 Stated Meeting Dinner 

prepared by Shrine members and their ladies 
Social 5:30 • Dinner 6:15 • Stated Meeting 7:45
Salad, Baked Ham, au gratin potatoes, vegetables,

 dessert, rolls, coffee, tea 
(Alternate meal available upon request, when reservation made)

$20 per person   Reservations are required not later than 
Wednesday, April 27 3:00 PM

 

Notice for the April Stated meeting that there will be a vote on a 
2016 Budget amendment to reduce the Shrine Center Revenue from 

$221,000 to $201,000 as directed by the Board of Directors. 
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Past Masters
Our Noble Secretary Phil Johnson, found a source for Past Master 
bolo ties. There are a few left and cost $25 each, for members of 
the Al Bahr Shrine Past Masters Club.  If you haven’t yet become a 
member, please contact me or our Secretary.  Only $25 to join, then 
$10/year for annual dues.
The  Club will be holding a social-dinner on Friday April 22nd at 
the Shrine Center. This will be lieu of our regular monthly meeting. 
The social is at 5:45, dinner at 6:30 and advance reservations are 
required.
The dinner will be the Potentate - Divan visitation to our Club and 
we hope that you and your lady will be able to attend and show 
our support for the 2016 Temple leaders. Brother Albert Pike once 
wrote: “The man is virtuous, who is not without desires, appetites, 
instincts, and passions; but who is master of, and controls them.  
For virtue to exist, there must be a struggle and a warfare.
The tame, spiritless, passionless, negative being is not virtuous....
Virtue is strong, vigorous, active, impassioned, more sublime 
in proportionto the energy of the passions it overcomes.” (From 
Pike’s Book of theLodge.)  
As a reminder, the Al Bahr Samaritan Drivers Club is always look-
ing for van drivers to help drive kids and their guardians up to the 
LA Shriner Hospital for Children.  Even one day a month helps out.  
Contact Noble Brothers Robert Mars or Gene Gillard to volunteer or 
for more information.
Mike Seiler, President

For Sale

14 Karat gold Scottish Rite Ring, 
with Diamond Valued at $725, 

being offered for $500.
Contact Shrine Office to view

(858) 292-0092

Tin Lizzies Parade Unit
In April we have the Lakeside Parade on the 16th. It’s always a good 
parade and I’m hoping to have my frame repaired by then and be 
back in action with the boys! We also have a stated meeting on the 
29th of April. I am also calling a Tin Lizzies stated meeting Saturday 
the 23rd of April, Noon, at the Shrine Center. We have a lot to go over 
and make official as far as our finances and events for 2016. We 
have had some issues having a quorum at times and this is also 
going to be addressed at the meeting. Trust me when I tell you the 
issues we see our unit having, we are not the only unit having these 
issues. We just have to meet, discuss, and plan a path forward. 
The Tin Lizzies can get stronger than we are now by having a clear 
path forward. If you have any questions, give me a call! You have 
my number.
Note my email address changed. Buddybox sold (can you believe 
someone wanted to buy it?) so I had to come up with an equally 
silly name. hamsalad.net.
Remember, it’s all for the kids.
John Harris, john@hamsalad.net 858.245.9696       

Motorcycle Riding Club
The first quarter of the year is gone already. We’ve had some awe-
some rides and are planning more. Wasn’t the Corn Beef and 
Cabbage lunch super great? The ride after the luncheon to Balboa 
Park to celebrate St Patrick’s Day with all the Irish in San Diego was 
spectacular. I even have pictures of the guys and gal that rode to 
the Park. There were just enough people there to make it fun but not 
so many that it seemed crowded… even the Beer Garden. 
We have some things coming up in April that we should all be 
aware. First, the Club was invited to attend the Cooks Corner fund 
raiser for the Shrine hospital Capital Campaign April 17th (It’s a 
great ride). Let me know if you can make it. There are a few that 
are already committed to ride up to the event.
Also, please keep in mind that we are planning the El Mirage “Run 
to the Lakes” in May on the 14th. If you remember, this is part of 
our member, Scott Curtiss, Bucket List and he had set that day that 
because it did not conflict with any of his Doctors or chemo ap-
pointments. Please hold that date for the ride. While Sandra and I 
are traveling in Tennessess on the “Tail of the Dragon,”please direct 
any calls to Neal Olinger, our V.P. Tel # (619)469-0313
George Geanoulis, President

RV Club
Howdy Campers.   Our April Campout will be as guests of El 
Bekal Nomads RV Club.  We will be going to the Tucalota Springs 
Resort in Riverside County.  As of this writing, we have not been to 
Borrego Springs to see the spring flowers, however I was in 
Bakersfield 10-12 March and the Grapevine along I-5 is in full 
bloom.  I invite all who have Motorhomes or Trailers to join the 
RV Club.   We have outings every month. Usually, our outings 
are Thursday-Sunday. However, for those still working, many 
arrive on Friday. For more info, call an RV Club Member or me.
Fraternally, 
Jerry Wohlfarth, President
Cell: 760-685-3370  -  jerrywolf@cox.net

Saturday, April 9th, we will meet at the Al Bahr Shrine Center 
for our monthly meeting at 9:30AM. Following our meeting 
we play Mexican Train Dominoes. Thursday, April 28th, at 
10:00AM we will hold our monthly game day.  Bring your 
lunch or buy a Burger from the Directors’ Staff.
Carol Van Slyke
(760) 726-2800

Al Bahr Honored Ladies
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Law Offices of
J. Demetrios Mellos III APC
Estate Planning-Wills/Trusts/Probate

Business/Corporate - Real Estate
1901 First Avenue, Suite 300
San Diego, CA 92101-0311

Tel: (619) 696-3600, Ext. 1
Fax: (619) 696-7900

E-mail: jim@melloslaw.com
www.melloslaw.com

J. Demetrios Mellos, III
Attorney-at-Law 

& Real Estate Broker

Acuña’s 
Polar-Aire

CALL FOR PRICES (858) 486-2590
(760) 788-6233 FAX (760) 788-9575

32 YEARS EXPERIENCE Fully licensed and insured. 
State Lic. #352974

GEORGE S. ACUÑA
Owner/Contractor

A COMPANY YOU CAN TRUST

Turn to the Experts

16781 Bernardo Ctr. Dr.
Rancho Bernardo, CA 92128
858 487-6454 • 858 487-1164

11865 Carmel Mtn. Rd. #1101
San Diego, CA 92128

(858) 592-0155

Toll Free 1-888-320-3881
www.unicornjewelry.com

Dependable Caregivers
Assisted living at home

Licensed, insured and bonded
Call for a free assessment

Adrienne Beck – Owner
619-421-1022

www.dependablecaregiver.com

KEITH A. VANCE
Certified Public Accountant

(619) 427-7774	 215 Church Avenue
(619) 427-7878 Fax	 Chula Vista, CA 91910

El Dorado Properties, Inc.
DANIEL R. SMITH, Broker, Realtor

35 years of experience in  
property management and sales

Expert in Commercial and investment properties
Vast experience with property financing, tenant issues, land use, real 

estate accounting, building construction, and property appraisals
5839 Mission Gorge Rd. #A • San Diego, CA 92120

Phone: (619) 283-5557 • Fax: (619) 283-0023
eldpinc@eldpinc.com

State of California License # 00635357 • Full Real Estate Accounting Service Available
Min Leonard CPA

The is now 
on line go to 

www.albahrshine.org

D.A.D. Program - Dime A Day
We are scheduled to print the next issue for distribution around the 1st of November. The “Al Bahr-o-meter” needs the support of our readers! We would be pleased to add your 
name to the list below. If you would like to contribute to the continued success of the “Al Bahr-o-meter,” please send your check to Al Bahr Shrine, 5440 Kearny Mesa Road, San 
Diego, CA 92111. We are planning on printing 12 issues per year. Your contribution of at least $35.00 would be appreciated!

Alice L. Mansfield . . . . .      4/15
Helen F. Moravetz  . . . .     4/15
Victor Muth . . . . . . . . .          5/15
Ruby Hill . . . . . . . . . . .            6/15
Joseph L. Henderson  .  6/15
Edith S. Murphy  . . . . .      6/15
Katherine & Herbert
   Green . . . . . . . . . . . .             6/15
Ruby Nyberg . . . . . . . .         7/15
Maebelle Haslim . . . . .      8/15
Mary Schmid  . . . . . . .        8/15

Vera Plain . . . . . . . . . .           8/15
Gonzalo
  Hernandez-Torres . . .    9/15
Arlene Coady  . . . . . . .        9/15
Karen & Steve Schultz .  9/15
Madeline Giardina . . . .     9/15
Nancy Merritt  . . . . . .       10/15
Connie & Louis Charity . . .   10/15
James & Shirley
   Crawford . . . . . . . .         11/15
Anna Moore  . . . . . . .        11/15

Charles Webb  . . . . . . .       10/15
Joan Webb . . . . . . . .         10/15
Ray Webb . . . . . . . . .          10/15
Jean Ann Webb . . . . .      10/15
Betty J. Love . . . . . . .        11/15
Jeanne Cohen . . . . . .       11/15
Bob Strangman . . . . .      12/15
Juanita Petter  . . . . . .       12/15
Rocky De Laurentis . .   12/15
Momina Skill . . . . . . .        12/15
Jack Hendee . . . . . . . .         1/16

Carol Hendee  . . . . . . .        1/16
Phil & Terry Johnson . .   1/16
John P. Harris . . . . . . .        2/16
Richard W. Mansfield  .  2/16
Herbert Plastik  . . . . . .       2/16
Lee Plastik  . . . . . . . . .          2/16
Eligio”Ed”D.Pangilinan . .   2/16
Bartolome”Bart”
   Briones  . . . . . . . . . .           2/16 
Dick & Linda Wolz . . . .     2/16
Nadeen Jones-Hanly . .   2/16

Mila C. Custodio . . . . .      3/16
Larry & Rosemary Sagi .  3/16
Stuart Morpeth jr.  . . . .     3/16
Robert E. Moffatt Jr . . .    3/16
Ted Jarrad . . . . . . . . . .           4/16
Naty Camerino  . . . . . .       4/16
Eddie Camerino . . . . . .       4/16

H & M Insurance
“Taking care of your Business & Personal Insurance 

needs” 

Barry Herriott
801 Washington Street
San Diego, CA  92103

Ph: 619.296.0005                        Fx: 619.296.0009
Barry@hminsurance.net                 Lic#: 0F82768

     The highest compliment our clients can give us are the referrals of their 
family and friends!

Help Our Membership Grow
shrinersinternational.org
Check out this brand new site!

beashrinernow.com
Learn what Shriners do.

shrinersvillage.com
A private Web Community for Shriners.

For more info go to: 
www.shrinersvillage.com/Membership/VirtualMentor.aspx

Al Bahr Shrine thanks 
all of our advertisers for 

supporting us! 
Please support them!

Masonic/Shrine Membership Tools 
Available for you now!

Do you have a friend, relative, acquaintance you want to 
join our fraternity? Well, now you have one of the BEST 

tools available to create and promote that interest:

http://www.beashrinernow.com

Are you already a member of our  
great fraternity and want to learn more?

Shriners Village • http://www.shrinersvillage.com



Visit our Websites at 
albahrshrine.org

ShrinersVillage.com
beashrinernow.com
Unless otherwise stated, 
all proceeds from events 
and activities are for the 
benefit of Al Bahr Shrine, 

its Units and Clubs & 
are not deductible as a 

charitable donation

April 2016
4 . . . . . . . . . . .           Past Potes LM 
5 . . . . . . . . . . .          Radops on Air
6 . . . . . . . . .        Scottish RIte SM
7 . . . . . . . . . .         D Staff Burgers

Antique Cars Shed
Radops

9 . . . .    Honored Ladies Meeting
10 . . . . .    Ambassador Brunch
11 . . . . . . . . . . . .           Clowns SM                          
12 . . . . . . . . . . .          Antique Cars

Radops on Air
13 . . . . . . . . . . . . . .             Golf Club
14 . . . . . . . . .        D Staff Burgers                                       

Antique Cars Shed
Radops

16 . . . . . . . .        Lakeside Parade
Islanders

19 . . . . . . . . . . .            BOA Meeting
Radops on Air

21 . . . . . . . . . .         D Staff Burgers
Antique Cars Shed

Radops
Rancho Bernardo DM

Yacht Club DM
22 . . . . .      Past Masters DV/DM
23 . . . . . .     Legion of Honor SM
25 . . . . . .       Divan/BOD Meeting
26 . . . . . . . . . . . . . .             Patrol SM

Radops on Air
27 . . . .    Peace Officers SM/DM

Scottish RIte
Masonic Info Night

28 . . . . . . . . . .         D Staff Burgers
Antique Cars Shed

Radops
Honored Ladies Game Day

29 . . .   Al Bahr Stated Meeting
30 . .  Tijuana Children’s Parade

DEADLINE FOR THE MAY ISSUE IS APRIL 11TH

SUBMIT TO office@albahrshrine.org
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in Las Vegas May 4 - 7, 2016 

at the Westgate Las Vegas Resort & Casino 
hosted by Tehran Shiners 

To see all of the activities, registration information
and room reservations, check out the webpage at      

www.WesternShrine.org. 
Plan a trip with the Temple officers to Las Vegas 

and enjoy the fellowship of other Shriners & Ladies.

Shrine Ceremonial Saturday, 
May 21st

at Scottish Rite Center

Save the Date
Saturday, June 4th

for a truly fabulous lunch
honoring the 

First Lady of Al Bahr

Barbara Hahn
You will not want to 
miss this great event!

Western  Shrine Association Convention

You can belong to another unit and still be a Samaritan
Al Bahr is responsible for Transporting Shrine Hospital patients,  

along with a parent, to the Shriners Orthopedic Hospital in Los Angeles.
We need good drivers who are retired or semi-retired and can  

donate some time for periodic trips using the Al Bahr vans.
For more information, please call 858-292-0092


